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December 23, 2019 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD 
 

Clearwater Fire & Rescue and Purchasing recommend award of ITB No. 05-20, Fire Clothing and 
Equipment, the lowest most responsible bidders, in accordance with the bid specifications, in the 
estimated amount of $50,000 annually, for a period of one (1) year, with two (2), one (1) year 
extension options.  Primary award is as follows: 
Company: North American Fire Equipment Company, Inc. 
Items: All polos and dress uniforms including oxford shoes, bell caps and alterations.  
 
Company: Signal 15 Inc. 
Items: All other uniform items and accessories including t-shirts, pants, button-up shirts, soft shell 
jackets, ballcaps, ties, job shirts and jumpsuits. 
 
To ensure a continuity of supply, flexibility to order product from either vendor as a secondary 
source, and tertiary from the open market may be used if needed. 
 
This Award recommendation will be considered by the City Council at the January 13, 2020 Work 
Session (9:00 a.m.) and voted on at the January 16, 2020 Council Meeting (6:00 p.m.).  These 
meetings are held at Clearwater Main Library, at 100 N. Osceola Ave., Clearwater, FL 33755. 
Inquiries regarding this Intent to Award can be directed to the City’s Procurement Analyst at (727) 
562-4634, or mailed to City of Clearwater, Attn: Purchasing, PO Box 4748, Clearwater, FL 33758-
4748. 
 
Posted on this date by: 

Valerie Craig  
Valerie Craig 
Procurement Analyst 
 


